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Sponsored by Hethersgill Parish Council for everyone in and around 

Hethersgill.                                                           Issue No. 16  Summer 2011    

 

Parish Plan – tell us about the issues! 
  

The Community Plan for the Parish is exactly what it says on the 

box – a plan about the issues in the parish and how we solve them 

together.  

The Parish Council wants to work with everyone to agree a plan 

that pinpoints the issues you most want to see being addressed. 

These will vary according to how we see things. You may be 

worried about the state of the roads, lack of affordable 

housing, schooling, access to health care, low broadband speeds 

affecting the performance of your business, public transport or 

facilities for the younger members of the Community. 

 

It’s vital that everyone has say in the future of the parish 

especially as the Government is proposing that local councils 

make more of the decisions about the issues that affect the 

quality of our lives. 

 

Please contact Clive Moth, Clerk to the Parish Council about the 

issues that are important to you and those close to you 

 
 

Stop Crime, call – Crime Stoppers 0800 555 111 
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SMR Property Maintenance 

 
Plumbing and Bathroom Installations 

 

Floor & Wall Tiling 

 

Joinery Work inc : Wooden Flooring,  Decking  etc... 

 

General Indoor & Outdoor Maintenance 

 

Contact Steve Ritchie 

 

Tel: 01228 672297  Mob:07872436925  Email : steven-ritchie@o2.co.uk 

 

  
 

 

New Councillor 

 

A warm Welcome to Mrs Gillian Houston who has been co-opted 

to the Parish Council.  

Mrs Houston has also accepted to be the Council’s 

Broadband Champion. She is one of 24 Parish Champions 

in the Carlisle District. 

Gillian will help to  raise awareness of the benefits for superfast 

broadband, organise local events, meet clubs and groups, talk 

with local business and encourage as many as possible to take up 

the offer of the faster broadband service. 

 

Broadband UK (BDUK) has recently announced that it is making 

£17.1m available to Cumbria and it is hoped that more money can 

be granted from European funds to help improve rural 

broadband services.  The Parish Council’s May meeting saw a 

good attendance from those in the parish anxious to see 

increased broadband speeds to sustain business and education. 

As a result we have been able to focus on several issues and 

hope to see progress in the near future. 
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Highways.  
At its last meeting the Parish Council heard from residents living 

near Hethersgill cross roads about their concerns for road 

safety. County Councillor John Mallinson who attended the 

meeting, undertook to address the issues and we have been told 

the road markings and signs near the crossroads will be 

“refreshed”. The Community police have also been involved in 

looking at speed limits in the area. It is not likely that there be 

any change to current limits however. Thanks to John for his 

help.

Agreed Route Maps for transporting timber – The County 

Council has decided on an “Agreed Route plan for Timber lorries” 

The County Council has sought to reassure the Parish Council 

that there will be no increase in traffic on the C1005. Let’s wait 

and see!

  
FOOTSTEPS PODIATRY 

Carlisle and Penrith Clinics, plus home visits available. 

For all the gentle foot care you need. 

Basic nail cut and callus removal £25.00

(£5.00 discount on first appointment) 

Kirsty Hiatt BSc (Hons) 

Tel. 07874000160 

Email. FootstepsPodiatry@hotmail.co.uk 
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A BT Funding opportunity for Community groups 

The BT Community Connections Awards are provided and administered by 

British Telecom. The awards scheme is intended to provide voluntary 

groups and charitable organisations working to benefit the community in 

the UK with IT equipment - a laptop and a year's free broadband internet 

connection.  

In particular, the scheme is keen to target areas of deprivation which 

normally receive little or no funding and would otherwise have no IT 

provision and these applications will be given priority. Applications are 

welcomed from any community group or charitable organisation working to 

benefit the community, including religious groups who work in the wider 

community rather than promote religion.  

Eligible areas of interest include:  

•    Older people.  

•    Family issues.  

•    Multi-cultural awareness.  

•    Youth groups.  

The deadline for applications is 15 September. To find out more, please 

follow this link: http://bit.ly/ltukfR  

Recycling 
The recycling centre at Hethersgill Parish Hall continues to 

produce good results. For the last two quarters we recycled:- 

Cans            – 0.54 Tonnes 

Green Glass – 1.23 Tonnes 

Clear Glass  - 1.57 Tonnes 

Brown Glass – 0.45 Tonnes 

Paper         - 3.793 Tonnes 

 

Well done everybody! 

 

http://bit.ly/ltukfR
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Hethersgill Parish Council 

 

Recent meetings have covered such topics as Broadband and 

Bolton Fell Peat Moss(reported in the last issue of the Gill). 

 

At the meeting in July residents were concerned about road 

safety at Hethersgill Crossroads(see Highways).Concern was also 

voiced about weeds growing through the newly resurfaced 

section of the pavement at Netherfield and the Council began 

the review of the  Parish Plan. The Council also agreed to create 

a Web site and details will be discussed at the September 

meeting. 

 

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Tuesday 13th 

September 2011 in the Parish Hall, Hethersgill at 7.30pm – why 

not come along – the agenda allows for the public to talk about 

items on the agenda. 

 

Draft minutes of meetings are published on noticeboards soon 

after meetings. 

 

The role of your Councillors is to represent your views and 

concerns to the Parish Council and to other public bodies. They 

are:- 

Cllr A Dalgleish - 675388 

Cllr N Elliott     - 675336 

Cllr F Heaton     -675516 

Cllr G Houston    -675212 

Cllr H Kay- 675910 (Chair) 

Cllr M Kay         - 675910 

Cllr P L Nichol   - 675383 

Cllr A Sisson      -675378 

Cllr G Sisson     - 675101 
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Wind Farm update - A View on the Wind Farm Issue 

from the leader of Cumbria County Council which we 

thought you would like to see - 
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Do you want to advertise in the Gill? 

Call Clive Moth on 01228 675328 or email him at 

hethersgillpc@carlisle-city.gov.uk 

 

 

REALLY USEFULL INFORMATION 
 

 Mobile Post Office 

The van visits Hethersgill every Weds morning 

between 10.45am and 11.00 am. 

 

Highways hotline 

Report holes in the road, floods, fallen trees, 

broken signs, faulty street lights etc to the hotline 

0845 6096 609 

 

Recycling if the bins are full ring 01228 

817200. 

 

 

Fire Safety in your home – ring 0800 3584777 for 

a FREE safety assessment, advice and a free 

smoke alarm. 

 

 
Comments about the Gill We welcome comments about the 

newsletter or any topic - please contact:- Clive Moth, Clerk to the 

Council 01228 675328 

 

mailto:hethersgillpc@carlisle-city.gov.uk

